
RCW 72.09.115  Proposed new class I correctional industries work 
program—Threshold analysis—Business impact analysis—Public hearing—
Finding.  (1) The department must prepare a threshold analysis for any 
proposed new class I correctional industries work program or the 
significant expansion of an existing class I correctional industries 
work program before the department enters into an agreement to provide 
such products or services. The analysis must state whether the 
proposed new or expanded program will impact any Washington business 
and must be based on information sufficient to evaluate the impact on 
Washington business.

(2) If the threshold analysis determines that a proposed new or 
expanded class I correctional industries work program will impact a 
Washington business, the department must complete a business impact 
analysis before the department enters into an agreement to provide 
such products or services. The business impact analysis must include:

(a) A detailed statement identifying the scope and types of 
impacts caused by the proposed new or expanded correctional industries 
work program on Washington businesses; and

(b) A detailed statement of the business costs of the proposed 
correctional industries work program compared to the business costs of 
the Washington businesses that may be impacted by the proposed class I 
correctional industries work program. Business costs of the proposed 
correctional industries work program include rent, water, sewer, 
electricity, disposal, labor costs, and any other quantifiable expense 
unique to operating in a prison. Business costs of the impacted 
Washington business include rent, water, sewer, electricity, disposal, 
property taxes, and labor costs including employee taxes, unemployment 
insurance, and workers' compensation.

(3) The completed threshold analysis and any completed business 
impact analysis with all supporting documents must be shared in a 
meaningful and timely manner with local chambers of commerce, trade or 
business associations, local and state labor union organizations, and 
government entities before a finding required under subsection (4) of 
this section is made on the proposed new or expanded class I 
correctional industries work program.

(4) If a business impact analysis is completed, the department 
must conduct a public hearing to take public testimony on the business 
impact analysis. The department must, at a minimum, establish a 
publicly accessible website containing information reasonably 
calculated to provide notice to each Washington business assigned the 
same three-digit standard industrial classification code, or the 
corresponding North American industry classification system code, as 
the organization seeking the class I correctional industries work 
program agreement of the date, time, and place of the hearing. Notice 
of the hearing shall be posted at least thirty days prior to the 
hearing.

(5) Following the public hearing, the department shall adopt a 
finding that the proposed new or expanded class I correctional 
industries work program: (a) Will not compete with any Washington 
business; (b) will not compete unfairly with any Washington business; 
or (c) will compete unfairly with any Washington business and is 
therefore prohibited under chapter 167, Laws of 2004.  [2004 c 167 § 
4.]
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